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Point six of the Panel’s advice expresses ‘some reservations about some of the algorithms listed in 
Appendix A as “low risk”’. As highlighted in our report and the Panel’s advice, risk grading of this nature is 
somewhat arbitrary and subjective. We agree with the Panel’s advice that ‘proper attention must therefore 
be paid to the criteria for this initial classification’, when NZ Police consider the specific governance 
processes that apply to each algorithm. 

Point eight of the Panel’s advice reads that ‘the Panel were somewhat sceptical of Recommendation 8: 
Develop algorithms nationally, rather than at a district level’. While we understand the Panel’s point of 
view, we believe there is the need to make a trade-off between strong centralised governance of algorithm 
development versus local development to take advantage of local subject matter expertise. We believe that 
centralised governance should take precedence – governance of algorithm development across 12 police 
districts is likely to be significantly harder and will introduce greater risks.  

There are other potential disadvantages of devolution of algorithm development including: 

▪ Additional costs of inefficiencies in maintaining 12 district analytics centres 

▪ Varying quality of the algorithms developed. 

Further, guidelines for nationally developed algorithms could require accessing the same local subject 
matter expertise via consultation when relevant. It is also feasible for nationally developed algorithms to 
accommodate regional nuances.  

3 Conclusion 

We thank you for the opportunity to respond to the Panel’s advice. We are happy to discuss this further 
with you and/or the Panel.  

 

Yours sincerely 

 

Dan Stoner 
Director 

 

 




